CONFIDENTIALITY POLICY

CONFIDENTIALITY –

All information given to us by parents will be treated as confidential. No information should be passed on to other parents or children, and only those staff directly affected will be informed. We will not disclose details of parents, children or incidents to anyone not authorised to receive such information, including other parents and outside agencies.

RECORDS –
The club only holds a small amount of information about each child. All records and information about children and their families will be kept securely and only made accessible to authorised staff members. Records relating to individual children will be kept for a maximum of 2 years after the child has left the club.

Parents have the right to see any records kept about them or their children upon request. This includes any entries in the accident and incident books. The only exception to this might be where the records relate to a child protection issue where it is felt that it would not be in the child’s best interests to share information with their parent.

PRIVACY –
Parents should be able to speak to members of staff and in particular the co-ordinator in private if they so wish. When it is necessary to speak to a parent this should be done sensitively and discreetly. Parents should not be spoken to about incidents involving their children in the presence of other parents or children. They should be asked to go to the office or to another appropriate area where privacy can be maintained.

COMPLAINTS PROCEDURE

· The staff are always willing to listen to concerns and complaints from parents about the services which we provide or specific incidents.

· Any complaints should be made initially to the club co-ordinator who will investigate and act accordingly, keeping accurate records of the nature of the complaint, any supporting information, the findings of any investigation and any action taken.

· If this fails to resolve the problem, the complaint will be passed on to the Scheme coordinator who will conduct a prompt and thorough investigation. 

· Anyone who makes a complaint or raises a concern is assured of a written response within 28 days outlining the findings of any investigation and any action taken.

· All complaints will be dealt with promptly and fairly.

· A summary of any complaints made about our provision for the previous 12 months will be made available to OFSTED on request.

· A list of any complaints made about our provision for the previous 2 years will be made available to OFSTED on request.

· If parents wish to take the complaint further, or would like to make any comments about the club, they should contact –

OFSTED, Piccadilly Gate, Store Street, Manchester, M1 2WD.
 Telephone – 0300 123 1231
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